
 
 

 

 
CROWN RESORTS LIMITED  

 
RESTRICED GAMING FACILITY LICENCE INVESTIGATION 

 
CALL FOR PUBLIC SUBMISSIONS 

 
On 11 November 2013, the NSW Government, announced that it had entered into a 
binding agreement with Crown Resorts Limited (“Crown”) to develop a VIP Restricted 
Gaming Facility at Barangaroo, following the completion of negotiations under Stage 3 
of the Unsolicited Proposals policy. 
 
The NSW Government introduced The Casino Control Amendment (Barangaroo 
Restricted Gaming Facility) Bill 2013 to parliament to allow amendments to the Casino 
Control Act 1992 to enable the Independent Liquor and Gaming Authority to grant a 
restricted gaming facility licence at Barangaroo. 
 
Crown Sydney Gaming Pty Ltd, a fully owned subsidiary of Crown, has applied to the 
NSW Independent Liquor and Gaming Authority seeking the Authority’s approval to be 
issued with a Restricted Gaming Facility Licence at Barangaroo. 
 
The Authority has to determine under section 13A of the Casino Control Act 1992 
(NSW), if the applicant, Crown Sydney Gaming Pty Ltd and each close associates of 
the approved applicant, is a suitable person to be concerned in or associated with the 
management and operation of the Barangaroo Restricted Gaming Facility. 
 
The Authority’s investigation will involve liaison with a large number of regulatory and 
enforcement agencies, both nationally and internationally. 
 
The Authority invites submissions from persons who have a view about whether Crown 
Sydney Gaming Pty Ltd and each close associate of the approved applicant, would 
meet the criteria under section 13A (2) of the Casino Control Act 1992 (NSW), to be 
granted a Restricted Gaming Facility Licence at Barangaroo. 
 
Submissions must be in writing and lodged by mail to GPO Box 3970, Sydney, NSW, 
2000 or email to info@ilga.nsw.gov.au. 
 
It is not the Authority’s intention to publish submissions made in response to this call. 
However, any person wishing their submission to remain confidential should state that 
clearly in the submission. 
 
For further information on making submissions or providing information concerning the 
abovementioned matters, please email to: rgf_licence@ilga.nsw.gov.au.  
 
The closing date for submissions is Friday 7 February 2014. 
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